
Nibley Park School (K-8) 
SCC Meeting - Via Zoom 

February 24, 2021 
3:30 P.M. 

 
 
➢ The meeting was called to order at 3:35 by our Co-Chair, Mr. Josiah Helbling.  
➢ No new members were in attendance. 
➢ Principal’s Up-date: Mrs. Frances P. Battle 

• Land Trust: The web site for Land Trust is not presently available. This 
year’s plan will be up-dated once the site is ready. We also need to start 
planning for next year. As discussed at our last meeting, we will continue 
to implement AVID strategies; however, we will not be an AVID site. It will 
be suggested that we use some funds for AVID supplies and training to 
support core areas next year.  

• Land Trust Video: A video about how Land Trust funds can be spent was 

shown to all members present. Mrs. Battle is asking all SCC members 

who were not present at the meeting to view the following link 

https://youtu.be/zk0o5LayAdU. 

• Student Success Plan – Each member of the committee and our staff have 
been provided a copy of the school’s present plan. This is our third year 
of implementation and feedback is requested from all stakeholders. We 
should consider keeping some of the same things in place next year. 

• School Budget: Mrs. Battle shared that our estimated school budget for 
next year is $398,296. This is based upon student enrollment and is a 
significant cut from last year. Due to the pandemic, we loss almost one 
hundred students. 

• Teaching Staff: Presently, most teachers are teaching in person and 
remotely. Third grade has one teacher teaching remotely and one teacher 
teaching in person. At the beginning of third trimester, both third grade 
teachers will be teaching in person and remotely. Their class lists will 
include most of the students that were assigned at the beginning of the 
school year. 

 
 
 

https://youtu.be/zk0o5LayAdU


 

• Middle School Schedule: Presently middle school is using the hybrid 
model. Seventh graders may attend school on Monday and Thursday. 
Eighth graders may attend on Tuesday and Friday. Teachers are teaching 
in person and remotely. Our school board will be meeting soon and may 
decide to have an option for all students K-12 to return to school four 
days a week. Wednesday will remain asynchronous for all students. 

• Lunchroom Update: Students have assigned seats in each class, and 
things are going well. 

• Student Social Distancing (Up-date): We are doing our best to help the 
students practice social distancing throughout the day. 

• Masks: Everyone is required to wear a mask while on campus. This 
includes recess. Extra masks are available for students and visitors. 

• Other: Mrs. Battle will keep the committee up-dated as much as possible. 
We may have to meet earlier next month to discuss Land Trust. 

➢ No further discussion was held. 
➢ Meeting was adjourned by Mr. Helbling. 

 
➢ Minutes Submitted By: Mrs. Frances P. Battle 

 
Members Present: Mr. Josiah Helbling, Mrs. Jill Ekstein, Mrs. Hellen 
Carrillo-Martinez, Mrs. Nancy Wilson, Mr. Andrew Gee, Mr. Lamar Spotted 
Elk, and Mrs. Frances P. Battle 

 
 

Next scheduled meeting: March 23, 2021 
 


